

A Newsletter for High School Partners about Ridgewater College's Concurrent Enrollment Program

#### In this issue:

- •2017-2018 At a Glance
- Advisory Board Update
- NACEP
  Reaccreditation & the
  High School
- Friendly Reminders

## 2017-2018 At a Glance

- We began two new partnerships this year: Eden Valley Watkins (Agronomy) and Lake Crystal Wellcome Memorial (Biology). This brings our partnership total to nine high schools!
- New course offering at Hutchinson High School (Western Civilization).
- Current courses offered: Biology, English Comp. I & II, Western Civilization, Agronomy, Animal Science, Nursing Assistant and Entrepreneurship (KCEO).
- Ridgewater College welcomes new partnerships and course offerings! Have a class in mind? Give us a call at 320-222-5210.

#### **Advisory Board Update**

Our next advisory meeting will take place mid-October 2018 (formal invitation to follow). If you're interested in being a part of our advisory board, please contact Kelley McClure-Mork.





# NACEP Reaccreditation and the Role High Schools Play in the Process

In December 2018, Ridgewater College will formally apply for reaccreditation from NACEP. At this time, there are a few items that high schools will need to provide. We are in the process of creating a list and will send that out to you in early May.

We'll also be communicating with teachers on what they'll need to provide for our reaccreditation evidence.

Due date for materials: November 1st

### Friendly Reminders

 We now charge a \$10 retake fee for Accuplacer and payment is due at the time of the retake. It is up to your school/district to decide who covers the retake fee for PSEO and Concurrent courses.



- Running a class in 2018-2019? Please let Kelley McClure-Mork know your plans along with class lists and student addresses.
- If you have a class running in September, please contact Kelley McClure-Mork to discuss application collection and testing options!



We are looking at ways to improve our application process for concurrent enrollment. A lot of work falls to counselors, but as our program grows we want to be inclusive of ideas to make the process easier, but efficient. If you have a suggestion or feedback on how to make this process smoother, please contact Kelley McClure-Mork.